Dear Members,

Once again, we have been truly fortunate to have had a full and successful endurance season. In a year when so many mainland rides have been cancelled due to terrible weather and flooding, we have been able to maintain consistently good numbers for the 11 rides over the season and were fortunate to have only had one ride at Pyengana cancelled due to flooding, this was very disappointing to all of us and we truly hope that 2023 will see us back there.

It was great to have two new ride bases this year with STER at Glenelg and Suncoast at St Helens.

This year also saw the SMC take on running a ride back at the old Lebrina Ride base, many thanks to Noel Lockhart and others from the northeast for their valued assistance setting out the track.

The SMC also took on our State champs, again, with the valued help from NEEEC with the track and ride base preparation. This year saw a return to normal (whatever that is?) for our Tom Quilty Gold Cup ride held at Tooraweenah, NSW. It was so good seeing out Tassie team complete so well.

I would like to thank the SMC members for their dedication to our sport throughout the year and look forward to a busy and fulfilling 2023 season.

Andrew Miles
TEERA President 2022